Meeting started at 7:30 pm at Jerimah’s Travern in Henrietta.
Eleven members present.

Charlie started the meeting off by saying that there were still some NASCAR tickets available if anyone is
interested.

President of SCCA latest updates available on line at SCCA.com

Charlie is looking into having SCCA Time Trials at WGI during the Fun One. They do their own registration
online and at the track as well as their own Tech. The Time Trials program at Pitt Race always has a good
turnout.

Our next monthly meeting in October coincides with the Runoffs at Road America. Several members will
be volunteering doing stewarding, pace car driver as well as at least 4 members competing.

Elections are coming up for next year. Positions that are up are Regional Executive, Secretary and two
Directors at Large.

Road Racing news: Super Tour going down to 18 classes next year. There was some discussion whether
this will hurt the series. We had 8 race groups this year for our Super Tour in late May. The Glen Region
has the Super Tour next year. Runoffs will be only 1 week next year. Majors will still have 26 classes.
Regional racing has 58 classes. NEDIV is working on putting the schedule together for next year. It should
be done in November.

Region Picnic: Membership recognition picnic was held on August 20™. Because of Covid etc. members
were recognized from three years back. Food was great — especially the meat from Colby’s. Attendance
was down, however. Could have been the change in date. It is usually held the 1** Tuesday of the month
combined with the monthly meeting. This year that date was not available at the park so we went with
the later date. There was some discussion among the group as to whether we should combine the
Membership recognition with the Banquet that is held in January that recognize Year End trophy
winners. Board of Directors will discuss it at their meeting later this month.

Fun One: Financials are still not in yet. There was not any track down time so hopefully we broke even.
Saturday was a very long day as we did have some overtime. Next years date will hopefully be back in
September. NASCSAR already announced that they will be back at the Glen in August.

SOLO: There was a Solo meeting after the Tour. From all reports the event was well attended and
everything went well. The National Championships are currently running at Lincoln. Tina Reeves was 1%
in her class after the first day. Jim Perrin was in the trophies.

Membership: We have 453 members.

Pitt Race: Several members went down to volunteer as well as compete. They had 5 drivers for their
Driver School. They had a low turnout for their race weekend but they also had Trime Trials as well as
other events. They charged drivers for camping, not workers. Summit Point also charges for camping. For
WGI we pay a flat rate for camping that is included in our contract.

Meeting ended at 8:02. Earl Hurlbut called it, Barbara Lissow 2" it.



